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Date:  October 12, 2023 

To:   Board Of Directors 

From:  David Aranda, Interim General Manager   

Subject:  Discussion and Recommendations Regarding the Contra Costa County Hazard Mitigation 
Plan Development 

 

Recommendation 
 
Discussion of the Contra Costa County Hazard Mitigation Plan development which incorporates 
KPPCSD and Kensington Fire Protections District (KFPD) individual Hazard Mitigation Plans and 
allowing the Interim General Manager to work with the General Manager from the KFPD in providing 
a date, time and place for a Town Hall Meeting. 

 
Background 
 
Director Spath and I have been reviewing FEMA, California Office of Emergency Services, and local 
county grants.  In conjunction with that, it is imperative that KPPCSD have an updated Hazard 
Mitigation Plan in place for us to even qualify to apply for  FEMA grants that become available each 
year. The hazards and subsequent mitigation factors many of which impact the KPPCSD service area 
involve wildfires, earthquakes, floods, drought, , severe weather and landslides. 

In the past, the District has joined many other local governmental entities in Contra Costa County in 
utilizing the service that the County brings by contracting with a vendor that writes a Hazard 
Mitigation Plan not just for the county but for entities like KPPCSD.  I have attached an excerpt of the 
last plan that was developed.   

A webinar that Director Spath and I listened to outlined a very aggressive schedule in developing an 
updated Hazard Mitigation Plan.  It is of utmost importance for both KPPCSD and KPFD to participate 
in this plan.  Participation includes obtaining community feedback, attendance at some in person 
meetings put on by the vendor and the county in early November and finally having each respective 
board of directors approve their plans via resolution.  The goal is to have all this accomplished by late 
spring and early summer of 2024 so that KPPCSD and KPFD would be eligible for FEMA grants that 
come up in the 2024 cycle. 
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I am recommending, in consultation with the General Manager of the KPFD that a Town Hall Meeting 
is held in which both General Managers preside over such a meeting to gain input from the 
community in identifying the various hazards that pose the greatest risk to  the community and 
methods of mitigation in addressing those hazards.  This will accomplish several things, first it will 
allow community input as to what individuals in the community see as hazards, and second it will 
satisfy a requirement of the plan development that involves community input. 

 
Exhibits 

• Hazardous Mitigation Plan Resources for KFPD & KPPCSD 
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